

Chapeltown Amateur Swimming Club

Established 1961 Affiliated to ASA, NERASA, YSA, S&D ASA, RLSS



Newsletter

Autumn/Winter 2014 (Sept, Oct, Nov & Dec)

As we approach our Christmas break, now is the perfect time to look back on what's been a fantastic Autumn/Winter period for our Club.

Results & Promotions

BML Chapeltown - 14th September 2014 39 swimmers took part, completing a total of 49 swims and achieving 19 PB and 11 YT swims.

2nd Matlock Meet - 27th September 2014
11 swimmers took part, completing a total of
30 swims and achieving 10 PB and 1 YT
swims.

Interhouse Gala - 9th October 2014 63 swimmers took part, completing a total of 186 swims and achieving 106 PB and 3 YT swims.

Winter Yorkshire Championships - 11th/12th October 2014

4 swimmers took part, completing 5 swims and achieving 4 PB and 1 YT swims.

Interhouse Gala - 13th October 2014
69 swimmers took part, completing a total of
81 swims and achieving 47 PB and 8YT
swims.

DLC Chapeltown - 19th October 2014 84 swimmers took part, completing a total of 152 swims.

BML Individual Gala - 1st **November 2014** 8 swimmers took part completing a total of 27 swims and achieving 3 PB swims.

Chapeltown Club Championships - 6th November 2014

61 swimmers took part, completing a total of 42 swims and achieving 25 PB and 2 YT swims.

Chapeltown Club Championships - 9th November 2014

70 swimmers too part, completing a total of 369 swims and achieving 160 PB and 23 YT swims.

YT indicates swimmer is achieving Yorkshire times - it does not indicate qualification for Yorkshire Champs - this must be done at a licensed meet. A full breakdown of all results and promotions can be found on the club website and noticeboard. Details of the BOBSC on 6th December will be in the January newsletter. Well done everyone!!



Presentation Night 2014!!



Presentation Night took place on Friday 14th November at Firth Park Club, and what a night it was!! A huge thank you to everyone who helped organise this fantastic event, especially Roger for compering so beautifully, and keeping it clean for the kids ©, thank you to all our swimmers who's hard work throughout the year and at Club Championships makes Presentation Night possible, thank you to all the parents and families who's attendance was fantastic. .A massive thank you to Fergies - Crookes for providing a spectacular and delicious buffet, to Karen for her superb photography and to Darren for the disco and karaoke.

Watch this space for details of next year's Presentation Evening.

Exciting Opportunity for Parents!

An exciting opportunity has come up for someone to join our swimming club committee in the role of Competition Secretary. If you are interested in this role, please see Lynne Dawson or John Wincott for further information.

Parents Meetings

In addition to the monthly Committee Meetings and Poolside Helpers Meetings which parents are very welcome to attend, we are also holding quarterly Parents Meetings, specifically aimed at updating parents/carers on club matters. As an introduction to these meetings and to gain more info on what goes on behind the scenes, what the committee does and how you can get involved if you wish, there will be an information meeting for all parents on Thursday 11th December in the meeting room at Chapeltown Baths.

All parents/carers are invited and we strongly encourage you to attend. These meetings will not only be a great way of staying in touch with club developments, but will also be your opportunity to voice your thoughts, ideas, opinions and concerns.

The dates of the 2015 quarterly meetings will be published in the new year.

Celebrating Success



A massive well done to all our swimmers for an outstanding year full of hard work and fantastic personal achievements both in and out of the pool.

Not all of our swimmers who enter competitions walk away with a medal or trophy, however, they still go out there time after time, after putting in hours of hard work in training, and give their absolute best, waving the Chapeltown flag (or swim cap) with pride. This is what a club is made of and we are immensely proud of each and every one of you and hope that all our swimmers will continue to swim for your club with such fantastic enthusiasm and team spirit throughout 2015, enabling us to share your triumphs and achievements.



Happy Birthday to the following club members who all celebrated their birthdays in September: Eve Crownshaw, Bruce Dickinson, Sulaaymaan Khan, Anna Rowley and Laura Jean Skelton

October: Joseph Barker, Madison Cooke, Grace Dodd, Chloe Kime, Lewis Knell, Josh Margerrison, Connor Robinson, Josh Saunders, James Tomlinson, Elliott Vaughan, Hannah Whitham and Bradley Wilson

November: Bradley Thomas, Ellie Crownshaw, Luke Hutson, Sebastian Renshaw, Casey-Leigh Ryan, Maddison Slythe and Harry Sylvester

and last but not least, December: Leah Cragg, and Ben Hale

And finally...

Don't forget to regularly check the club noticeboard, our webpage - www.chapeltownasc.org/, Facebook, Twitter and Text Messages for announcements, news and updates.

If you feel there is an additional or better way of distributing information, please let us know.

Next edition 31st January 2015 Deadline for submissions - Monday 19th January 2015

Article submissions and/or comments can be emailed to I.ferguson_chapeltownasc@yahoo.co.uk or please speak to any committee member